



FOR PSA MEMBERS: GENERAL 19/2025

10-10-2025

Temporary suspension of GEPF Two-Pot withdrawals

The PSA continues to keep members informed of developments affecting their pension benefits and financial wellbeing. The Government Employees Pension Fund (GEPF) has issued an important update regarding the temporary suspension of the new Two-Pot savings withdrawal process.

Details of suspension

The GEPF has announced that the submission of savings withdrawal applications will be temporarily suspended from 7 October to 21 October 2025. This measure allows the GEPF to update its systems with the newly implemented actuarial factors used to calculate members' benefits.

Key points

- No new savings withdrawal applications will be accepted during the suspension period.
- All other benefit payments and GEPF services will continue as normal.
- The savings withdrawal functionality will resume on 22 October 2025 once system updates are complete.

Guidance to members

Members are advised to delay submission of new applications until after the suspension period. For further assistance or clarity, members should visit the GEPF website for updates, contact the GEPF call centre or visit their nearest GEPF Office.

The PSA appreciates members' patience and understanding during this process and will continue to monitor developments to protect members' interests.

Reuben Maleka
GENERAL MANAGER